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The  liberty  whereof  there  is  so  frequent  and
honourable mention in the histories and philosophy
of  the  ancient  Greeks  and  Romans,  and  in  the
writings and discourse of those that from them have
received all their learning in the politics, is not
the liberty of particular men, but the liberty of
the Commonwealth: which is the same with that which
every man then should have, if there were no civil
laws nor Commonwealth at all. And the effects of it
also be the same. For as amongst masterless men,
there is perpetual war of every man against his
neighbour; no inheritance to transmit to the son,
nor to expect from the father; no propriety of goods
or  lands;  no  security;  but  a  full  and  absolute
liberty in every particular man: so in states and
Commonwealths not dependent on one another, every
Commonwealth, not every man, has an absolute liberty
to do what it shall judge, that is to say, what that
man or assembly that representeth it shall judge,
most conducing to their benefit. But withal, they
live in the condition of a perpetual war, and upon
the confines of battle, with their frontiers armed,
and cannons planted against their neighbours round
about. The Athenians and Romans were free; that is,
free Commonwealths: not that any particular men had
the liberty to resist their own representative, but
that their representative had the liberty to resist,
or invade, other people. There is written on the
turrets of the city of Luca in great characters at
this day, the word LIBERTAS; yet no man can thence
infer that a particular man has more liberty or
immunity from the service of the Commonwealth there
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than in Constantinople. Whether a Commonwealth be
monarchical or popular, the freedom is still the
same.

…

To come now to the particulars of the true liberty
of a subject; that is to say, what are the things
which, though commanded by the sovereign, he may
nevertheless without injustice refuse to do; we are
to consider what rights we pass away when we make a
Commonwealth; or, which is all one, what liberty we
deny ourselves by owning all the actions, without
exception,  of  the  man  or  assembly  we  make  our
sovereign.  For  in  the  act  of  our  submission
consisteth both our obligation and our liberty…
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